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February 3, 2014 

 

 

 

TO: Local Agency Formation Commission 

 

FROM: Executive Officer 

 

SUBJECT: Second Quarter FY 2013-14 Budget Update 

 

SECOND QUARTER BUDGET UPDATE 

 
The Commission is operating approximately 10% under budget through 

the second quarter of FY 2013-14.  Costs associated with Salaries and 

Benefits totaled $409,955 and Services and Supplies amounted to 

$270,275. Processing fee revenue is higher than projected and totaled 

$160,955 due to improved economic conditions.  Figures 1 and 2 attached 

to this budget report cover financial activity in greater detail for FY 2013-

14.  A brief overview of second quarter budget activity follows. 

 
Revenue 

Apportionment revenue consists of funds derived from local agency 

general purpose revenues based on a complex formula codified in State 

Law (Government Code Section 56381).  Through the first quarter of the 

current fiscal year (FY 2013-14), $1,392,276 or close to 100% of LAFCO’s 

apportionment revenue has been collected.    One local agency (Tri-City 

Health Care District) did not contribute its share of apportionment funds to 

LAFCO.  LAFCO staff and the County Auditor and Controller, therefore, 

arranged for collection of the apportionment funds by debiting the 

healthcare district’s property tax revenue.  We are pleased to report, as of 

this writing, 100% of LAFCO’s apportionment revenue has now been 

collected.  Proposal based revenue totaled $160,955 ($118,750: Account 

46234 Service to Property Owners and $42,245: Account 49900 

Miscellaneous Revenue).  This amount is higher than projected due to 

improved economic conditions.  The budget is also based on the 

allocation of $175,000 of trust fund revenues to support designated 

jurisdictional projects, but this trust fund allocation has not yet been made 

and is contingent on the initiation of associated projects.  
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Expenditures 

LAFCO’s FY 2013-14 expenditures totaled $681,035 ($409,955 / Salaries and Benefits 

and $270,275 / Services and Supplies).  These amounts are currently under budget and 

there will be additional salaries and benefits savings in the third quarter associated with 

one position vacancy (Assistant Executive Officer).  While there were some costs 

associated with payment of post-employment leave balances for this vacated position, 

cost savings will occur in the third quarter because the position will remain unfilled.     

 

Services and Supplies costs totaled $270,275 through the second quarter and are also 

currently under budget.  This figure will increase as the Commission’s records 

management program and fire agency reorganization projects get underway within the 

remaining months of FY 2013-14.   

    

This report is provided for the Commission’s information and acceptance. Therefore, it 

is 
 

RECOMMENDED:  That the Commission receive and accept the Second Quarter FY 

2013-14 LAFCO Budget Update. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

MICHAEL D. OTT 

Executive Officer 

 

MDO:ra 
 

Attachments: Figures 1 & 2 (Second Quarter LAFCO Budget Update FY 2013-14) 








